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This month represents for me a period of knuckling down A
to work in several areas. Most of this is work as usual for a

new ULFA president. I am very happy to have had the
opportunity to meet with representatives from AUPE, the APOs,
the Student Union, and our Graduate Student Association.

These were healthy and open conversations that bode well for cooperative
interactions that may be of assistance to our members in the future. I also
had the opportunity to attend a focus group with Dr. Michael Mahon to
discuss his vision for the University. He presented his view during the
installation ceremony on Friday October 15™. I think we should trust that
Dr. Mahon does not propose any sudden changes in direction. He restated
the University's commitment to achieving comprehensive university status.
There was also a fresh statement of the importance of community service and
interaction with community needs on the part of students and faculty.

The Executive continues to press on with issues affecting reform of ULFA’s
by-laws. We are considering in particular the status of ULFA’s Council.
This body, comprised of members of all of ULFA’s standing committees,
stands between the Executive and the Members. It reviews significant
motions from the Executive and its approval is required before presentation
to the Membership. I note that it has been several years since Council has
achieved quorum. One view is that the Executive and the Membership
should more directly communicate. I would be interested to learn of our
Members’ views on the status of Council. The Executive is also considering
the idea of an Ombudsperson to act on behalf of Members’ concerns within
our Association. Such a person may have the ability to investigate and
publicly report back to the Membership about concerns.

During the month of October ULFA’s vice-president, John Usher, and 1
attended the 7th International Workshop on Higher Education Reform on
Reform of University Governance at the University of British Columbia.
The presented research and discussions at this meeting made clear the many
ways that universities are under new pressures that are responsible for
provoking changes in governance and in University autonomy. Many
speakers spoke wistfully about the original status of General Faculty Councils
(or Senates as they are known in most provinces), a body in which faculty
played a key role in the development of University policies and where faculty
exerted most of their influence over University governance. At nearly all
Universities those bodies are populated in such a way that faculty are in a
minority, the agenda is set entirely by Administration, and the meetings are
extremely brief. The most significant debates are often about business rules of

the Councils/Senates. /
/continued overleaf /
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